PRIME MINISTER

Your Bilateral Meeting with President Reagan

Over the weekend you approved a recommendation that there should
be only Private Secretaries present at your various bilaterals

during the Summit.

Could I just be clear about the meeting with President Reagan

on Tuesday, 5 June. You have an hour for talks and then a working

dinner. I think it is useful if there is a record of your talks
with the President (as was the case with your last call at The

White House) but would of course quite understand if you wished

to be alone with him.

Do you want me to be present?

29 May 1984




